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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: KINGSPORT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

FROM: LORI PYATTE, PLANNING TECHNICIAN 

DATE: MAY 15TH, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: IRREVOCABLE LETTER OF CREDIT EXTENSION FOR GRANBY PLACE 

 
FILE NUMBER: 2021-201-00008 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

The City  currently holds an Irrevocable Letter of Credit in the amount of $130,551.14 for Granby 
Place road development. The City Engineering Division has calculated an estimate for this extension to
cover the cost of the required improvements to meet the Minimum Subdivision Regulations for the 
Final Plat of Granby Place Subdivision. The estimate is for the amount of $130,551.14. An irrevocable 
letter of credit will be submitted to the City for the amount matching that estimate. The remaining 
improvements are described on the attached bond estimate.

The current Irrevocable Letter of Credit will expire June 30th, 2025. The new Irrevocable Letter of 
Credit will have an expiration date of June 30th, 2026. The Irrevocable Letter of Credit states that the 
improvements will be completed on or before the Performance Date, which is set to March 30, 2026,
with this giving them a one-year extension.

Staff Recommends extension of the Irrevocable Letter of Credit in the amount of $130,551.14 as 
calculated by the City Engineering Division, to cover all remaining improvements for Granby Place. 
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